CARNABY PARISH COUNCIL

CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 1, ISSUE 1

13TH NOVEMBER 2013

SANTA IS ON HIS WAY!

The Christmas tree lights will be turned on shortly on Sunday 8th December at 6pm. Everyone is welcome to join us.

There will be a draw for the village children to pick who turns on the lights. Children's names will be put in a hat and one lucky child will have the privilege of turning on the lights.

Santa will distribute some festive goodies and the usual mince pies and mulled wine will be supplied.

So please join us in some fun and to meet Santa!



SPECIAL POINTS OF INTEREST:

- We have some funding for some more community seats, if you know of a location which would benefit from the installation of a bench seat, please let us know.
- The speed sign is now in place at the Bessingby side of the village. We hope it will act as a calming measure for the traffic on main street.

HERITAGE PROJECT

A committee is to be formed to promote the idea of a heritage memorial to the pilots and crew of the aircraft who landed on the Carnaby emergency runway. Volunteers are needed to run it. If you are willing to volunteer please contact us via email at carnabyparish@hotmail.co.uk or talk to a Parish Councillor. The closing date will be the 30th November 2013. All names on the list will be contacted and a meeting will be held at the Woldgate Community Centre in Haisthorpe.

Please help and give us your support.

JE:
1
7
2
2
2
2



NO COLD CALLING SCHEME

There is a Council/police initiative to create "no call zones" in neighbourhoods to prevent door knocker salespersons and other organisations from calling at your home. The Parish Council is considering implementing this scheme with residents permission. Complaints have been received about the number of sales persons calling in the parish. If a street or community are all in agreement that they should be banned, please let us

know. Parish Councillors will be asking residents in the next few weeks if they wish to participate in this scheme. If all residents are in agreement, signs and notices will be issued around the area informing organisations that this is a "no cold calling" area. Any sales person or organisation that disregards these notices will be reported to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council who will then take action against the offenders. They will be then

issued with a warning not to enter these zones. More information about this scheme is displayed on the notice boards.

NEW ROUNDABOUT DESIGN

PLEASE HELP TO KEEP OUR PARISH TIDY. In case you are wondering about the Bridlington Bay Road roundabout, it will hopefully be transformed from its muddy state to a similar sort of design to the Wilsthorpe one with a seaside motif laid out in pebbles. Work has already begun but is behind schedule. It was due to be completed at the end of October. Hopefully, this will be completed shortly.

THANK YOU



A huge thank you to all the grass cutter volunteers who look after the churchyard and the village pound and keep our village looking beautiful. Your efforts are greatly appreciated.

If anyone is interested in offering their help you will be most welcome. Please contact your local Parish Councillor or contact us on via email at carnabyparish@hotmail.co.uk.

GARDEN BOUNDARIES

We are appealing to all residents to check their garden boundaries and remove any overhanging vegetation which might obstruct pavements of highways.

Thank you.

More volunteers are welcome to help keep our parish tidy.